ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
MINUTES 
V2 –
Committee Meeting Monday 2nd March 2015 held at 7.30pm at 3 Tortoiseshell Braintree CM7 1WG 
Present: Colin West (Chairman), John Russell (Vice Chairman), Julie Laver (Development/Acting Head Coach), John Collyer (Future Fixtures Secretary), Jenny Collyer (Club Captain), Eddie Banks (Current Fixtures Secretary), Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary), Kevin Machin (Mapping Officer), Chris Childs (Secretary).
	No
	Item
	Action

	
	
	

	1.00
1.01
	Apologies
Apologies for absence were received from Peter Warland (EAOA Representative), Perry Mole (Treasurer), and Andrew Cordle (Webmaster).

	

	2.00
2.01
	Minutes of Meeting 12th January 2015
The Minutes of the Meeting 12th January 2015 were approved by the Committee and signed by Colin West (Chairman) as a correct record.


	

	3.00
3.01
	Matters arising from the Previous Minutes 

Matters arising from the previous Minutes are generally dealt with under their respective headings.

	

	4.00
4.01

4.02
	Correspondence

The Secretary has received an email 24th February from Hertfordshire Orienteering Club offering places on a Planners & Controllers course at Hemel Hempstead on 28th March. It was considered important to develop the in house club skills and the Secretary was requested to circulate the information to the membership and the Club would pay the £10.00 course fee for participants.
Following on from the Urban event the Chairman has been contacted by Chris Skingsley of Colchester Institute asking if we would want to take up forthcoming opportunities to promote the sport within the college and possibly put on an event in Hilly Fields. Colin will pursue those discussions.

	Chris
Colin

	5.00
5.01

5.02

5.03

5.04

5.05

5.06

5.07


	Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer was unable to attend the meeting but circulated his detailed report and accounts (Appendices 1A-1D) to the Committee prior to the meeting.
The Treasurer had advised of the current bank balance which appeared reasonably healthy at this time but expressed some concern of the financial position over the long term.
The accounts included a ‘profit per entrant’ on the event summary which showed a profit of £0.92-£2.77/competitor/event. This did not include map printing costs. It was thought to be a good idea to allocate these printing costs to the individual events. We would need to establish a map printing cost and this then raises the question as to whether the capital cost of the printer should be included within this figure. Kevin would discuss this with Perry and make recommendations to the next Committee Meeting.
Where costs are incurred for mapping a particular area it was thought this should not be considered part of an event cost as this is an ongoing process and maps will hopefully be reused many times and the information should be regarded as a Club asset. This is particularly relevant in consideration of the Colchester Urban map.
Whilst the financial position was not of an immediate concern the Treasurer is requested to monitor and keep the position under review and make recommendations to the Committee Meeting before the next AGM.
The Committee noted that the accounts and report were presented very clearly.
A cheque for the CCC contribution to the first aid course has been sent to Perry.

	Kevin/Perry
Perry


	6.00
6.01

6.02

6.03

6.04
6.05
6.06
6.07

	Current Fixtures

Eddie Banks circulated the updated 2015 Events Summary. This was further updated and reissued following the meeting to confirm that the Hylands Park event was not an EAL event (Appendix 2).
Officials and permissions are now agreed for the Castle Park event on 29th March.
Officials and permissions are agreed for the Hylands Park event. A fee of £170.00 is requested which is a little more than previous figures but it would include parking and toilet facilities. Eddie would try to establish the cost criteria which may be based on the projected number of participants. Julie may have some information in this regard.
High Woods, Wivenhoe and Chalkney still require officials to be appointed.
Sarah Mansell will be the controller for High Woods - her first experience of the role. The school was regarded as the best location for the event because of the facilities it offered. Eddie would make contact and try to secure the venue for 14th June. 
Organiser required for Baddow Ridge.
Planner for Wivenhoe Dave Skinner.
	Eddie/Julie
John C
Eddie
John C

John C


	7.00
7.01

7.02
7.03

7.04

7.05
7.06

7.07

7.08

7.09

7.10

7.11

7.12

7.13
	Future Fixtures

John C tabled the prospective programme of Club events for 2016 (Appendix 3).
The New Year’s Day event to be added.
Traditionally the first ESSOL event is scheduled for January. The 17th was initially proposed but it was decided to bring this forward to 10th January. Hilly Fields was a possibility. The map could easily be extended to include the housing area immediately to the south and west of Hilly Fields.
The Broaks was suggested for 7th February.
Compass Sport qualifier is to be an SOS event on 13th March at Hatfield. As a level B event Kevin will need to get the printer ‘signed off’. Costs for EAL level B events are recovered from EAOA but the profits go back to them. LIDAR data is only available for the east side of Hatfield and Geo references will be required to complete the mapping (£3-400). Some of this may be recoverable from EAOA.

Hockley would be a possible venue 15th May.

Danbury Park proposed for 19th June.
The Naze would be used for an event on 10th July subject to suitable tides. The traditional relay event may take a different format in order to attract more teams. A double sprint event will be considered.

Wivenhoe proposed for 9th October.
Hatfield Forest proposed for 27th November.
The Colchester Urban event could be held April/May 2017. John and Colin to liaise.
Eddie has entered into discussions with Rebecca Lee of Marks Hall Estate to see whether we could get this area mapped as a venue for future events. Timing would need to suit the shooting and breeding seasons. It was suggested the estate may wish to consider offering a discount for entry to the arboretum. There may also be the opportunity for parking on the air field site. An older 1995 orienteering map of the area was tabled. Eddie will report back in due course.
At the Writtle event there will be a refreshments kiosk. The organisation is run on a non profit making basis and attendees are requested to support the enterprise.

	John C
Kevin

John C/Colin

Eddie

	8.00
8.01
8.02


	Mapping Report 
Kevin has progress with the map for Hatfield.
The Colchester Urban Map has been submitted for the British Orienteering Mapping Awards 2014.
	Kevin



	9.00
9.01


	Equipment and Club Kit
Nothing to report.

	

	10.00
10.01
10.02
	Webmaster’s Report

Nothing to report.
Colin had tried the Facebook page and found it very useful.


	

	11.00
11.01

	Permanent Course Officer’s Report
Alex has carried out an inspection of the High Woods permanent orienteering course and has noted that two controls have been repositioned. Also their map is now out of date. This could be readily updated by using SOS latest map. It was noted that Colchester does not charge us for the use of High Woods and Hilly Fields and have always been very helpful in supporting our events. On that basis it was considered reasonable to provide them with an update of the map at no cost.

	Alex


	12.00
12.01

12.02

12.03
12.03

12.04

12.05
12.06

12.07
	Development Committee
There has been no meeting of the Development Committee since the last meeting but Julie has circulated a report prior to the meeting noting the following:-
SOS has been awarded £300.00 for a community games event. This usually more than covers expenses including the levy so the event can be free. Details to be arranged.

We need to start planning school day(s) assuming committee happy to go ahead again this year.

The Committee agrees that Ramsey and Hedingham after school clubs ticking along nicely.

Fordham training in half term had a good turnout followed by a night O session.

UKCCL1 course taking place this weekend and next. We will shortly have 4 new coaches to support school clubs. 

First aid course booked for 20th March at Mersea Outdoors centre. We have 7 candidates to provide cover at events and coaching activities. Update is required every 3 years.

Julie is pressing ahead with proposals for certificates for juniors to reward them for their progress. Julie has also applied to EAOA for badges.


	Julie

	13.00
13.01


	EAOA Report
Peter reported prior to the meeting raising a number of questions. See Appendix 4. The Committee response is noted in red on the Appendix and returned to Peter (following day) for the EAOA meeting on Friday.

	Peter


	14.00
14.01

14.02

14.03
	Membership Report
Geraldine has contacted those who have not renewed their membership.
Geraldine has assisted in providing contact information in order to try to secure the return of EAOA trophies. See Appendix 4. 
It was noted that one of our members runs under BAOC and SOS however this is not reflected in the BO register of members. Geraldine would contact BOF to query the position. It was also noted that such members will be obliged to pay the SOS annual membership fee. (Post meeting note: BOF have advised that the system does not allow for a member with joint membership to also be listed under SOS although the member has paid his subscription to SOS).

	Geraldine
Geraldine

	15.00
15.01
15.02

15.03

15.04

15.05

15.06

15.07

15.08
	Any Other Business

(PM Item 15.01) With regard to event safety and BO insurance it must be quite explicit as to those participating and those who are spectators. Those shadowing and the like should provide full details. It was also agreed that we should note on entry forms that those participating in more than 3 events will not be covered by the BO insurance thereafter if they do not have membership of a recognised club.
It was noted that under 16’s can enter the British Night Championships but under current rules cannot train. Colin will query this with Mike at BO.
Colin would discuss with Emma the award of the Mark Johnson Trophy.
The Compass Sport event and the JK entries are now in. Jenny will now be finalising the entry for the British Relays. SOS have 6 teams for the JK Relays on 6th April and 37 entries for the Compass Sport qualifier on 15th March.
There may be opportunities for promoting the sport at the University. Colin will also consider another marshalling of Park Run with flyers.

David Lumby would be asked to coordinate the Mid Week Summer Series once again. (Chris contacted David following the meeting and it is confirmed David will be prepared to fulfil this role once again.
Kevin would review the possibility of running a string course or a maze at the Hatfield event.

The Mid Week Winter series was operating well with some good events but attendance is a little disappointing.


	Colin
Colin

Colin

Jenny

Colin

Chris

Kevin

	16.00
16.01

16.02
16.03

16.04
	Date of Next Meetings
It was proposed the AGM be held on 12th October again at Tiptree Reformed Church hall. Chris to make the necessary arrangements.

Dates for the SOS Committee Meetings are to be the Monday before the EAOA meetings which are held on a Friday. 
The next SOS Committee Meeting is to be held at 7.30pm Monday 11th May at Kevin and Veronica’s house, Pippin Dell, Hyde Lane, Danbury, Chelmsford, CM3 4LP. Tel 01245 224947.
Subsequent meetings for 2015 shall be as follows:-

7.30pm Monday 7th September

7.30pm Monday 2nd November


	Chris
All

All


The Meeting closed at approximately 22.30 hrs
C:\Users\chris\Desktop\SOS Secretary matters\SOS Committee matters\Minutes of SOS committee\2014\Sept 2014 v1.doc
Page 3 of 5

